
 

 

 

 

Pembina Infrastructure and Logistics LP 
4000, 585 – 8

th
 Avenue S.W., Calgary, Alberta Canada  T2P 1G1 

 Telephone: (403) 231-7500  Fax: (403) 237-0254 

 
September 9, 2015 
 
BY OEB E-FILING 
TWO HARD COPIES BY COURIER 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
Applications Division 
PO Box 2319  
#2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 

   
Attention: Mr. John Pickernell 
  Application Administration 
 
Dear Mr. Pickernell: 
 
Re:  Pembina Infrastructure and Logistics LP ("Pembina") 

Application by Pembina Infrastructure and Logistics LP for a permit to drill hydrocarbon injection and 
withdrawal wells within the vicinity of the Moore 3-21-XII Designated Storage Area and to expand the 
storage capacity at the Corunna Storage Terminal (the “Application”) 

 Adjournment Request to Procedural Order No. 3 
 Board File No.: EB-2015-0032 
 
Further to today’s telephone conversation with the Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”), the Procedural Order No. 3 
sets out a schedule for the written hearing in this matter and Pembina is writing today to kindly request that 
Pembina’s Application be placed in abeyance. Pembina requests this abeyance for the following reasons: 

 
1) Pembina has been diligently working with RESPEC Inc. (“RESPEC”) towards obtaining an additional 

Geomechanical Assessment for the entire Corunna Facility.  Unfortunately, Pembina is unable to file 
this additional evidence with the OEB as RESPEC has indicated to Pembina that they have faced some 
challenges completing the work by the scheduled completion deadline and RESPEC requires additional 
time to complete this assessment.  
 

2) The Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry (“MNRF”) filed their Written Submission today 
wherein the MNRF describes deficiencies with Pembina’s Risk Assessment. Accordingly, Pembina 
requests the opportunity to address the Risk Assessment requirements by filing additional evidence in 
support of Pembina’s Application and to satisfactorily complete all the requirements of a Risk 
Assessment. 

 
Pembina is committed to maintaining a positive relationship with the Ontario Energy Board and Ontario 
Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry of through direct and transparent communication.  As part of our 
ongoing commitment to this engagement, Pembina will endeavor to complete the additional evidence 
required.  
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If you require additional information or have any questions with regards to this filing, please contact Melissa 
Lundy, Regulatory Advisor at (403) 231-3153 or by email at mlundy@pembina.com.      
 
Sincerely, 

 
Original Signed By 

 
 
Melissa Lundy 
Regulatory Advisor 
 
cc: Zora Crnojacki – Project Advisor, Ontario Energy Board 

List of Intervenors in EB-2015-0032 
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